
   
 

   
 

 
CONNECTICUT STATE BOARD OF VETERINARY MEDICINE 

MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING 
October 30, 2024 

 
 
  
 
 
 
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: 
Mary Anne O’Neill, Chairperson  
Kenneth Bernhard, Esq. 
Theresa Cianciolo, DVM 
Lauren Mascola, DVM 
Timothy Plunkett, DVM 
 
DPH STAFF PRESENT: 
Ryan Burns, Deputy Legal Director 
Kevin Hansted, Legal Counsel to the Board 
Celeste Dowdell, License and Applications Analyst 
Stephen Carragher, Public Health Services Manager 

 
CALL TO ORDER. 
Chairperson Mary Anne O’Neill called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES  
Dr. Timothy Plunkett moved to approve the August 28, 2024 minutes. Mr. Kenneth Bernhard 
seconded the motion. The motion was approved unanimously by roll call vote.  
 
REINSTATEMENT APPLICATION 
Elizabeth Lynch, DVM   Celeste Dowdell, License and Applications Analyst 
 
Celeste Dowdell presented Dr. Lynch’s request for reinstatement of her veterinarian’s license to 
the Board. Respondent was present. 
 
Dr. Lauren Mascola moved to postpone the decision on the reinstatement application until the next 
meeting. Dr. Theresa Cianciolo seconded the motion. The motion was approved unanimously by 
roll call vote. 
 
CHAIR UPDATES 
The Board Members discussed the following schedule of meeting dates, subject to change, for 
2025 with a start time of 8:30 a.m. 
January 22, 2025 
April 23, 2025 
August 27, 2025 
October 29, 2025 
 
Dr. Theresa Cianciolo moved to approve the schedule of 2025 Regular Board Meeting dates. Dr. 



   
 

   
 

Timothy Plunkett seconded the motion. The motion was approved unanimously by roll call vote. 
 
ORIENTATION 
Board Member Orientation Training and Presentation by Ryan Burns, Deputy Legal Director 
 
 
ADJOURN 
Dr. Lauren Mascola moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Mr. Kenneth G. Bernhard. The 
meeting was adjourned at 9:23 a.m. 

 
Mary Anne O’Neill, Chairperson 
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